NORTHWICK PARK PRIMARY AND NURSERY ACADEMY
FIRST AID POLICY

At Northwick Park Primary and Nursery Academy we aim to provide basic First Aid as and when necessary.    The first priority must be the safety of the First Aider and subsequently the casualty.      The staff responsible for First Aid will make it their responsibility to make all staff aware of the location of First Aid boxes and who are the First Aiders.   A list of qualified First Aiders is kept at the office.   Two staff are trained in paediatric first aid.
An up to date sheet with current regulations will be given to each class teacher and they in turn will be responsible for informing classroom assistants of procedures to be followed.

All incidents must be recorded and if necessary parents to be informed, especially when a child bumps his/her head.   Any incident concerning an adult must be logged.   If a member of staff refuses to take advice – e.g. go to the Doctor or Hospital, then they must sign the accident book to say that they have refused.

It is the school’s policy that we do not administer drugs to children.   Any anti-biotic that a child is taking, can be brought into school in a suitable container containing one dose, labelled with the child’s name and time of dosage.    The child will be supervised taking their medicine.   A log of any medicine that has to be dealt with in this way is kept in the office.   A parent must bring the medication to the office.   Medicine that has not been prescribed by a doctor cannot be kept on school premises and can only be given to a child by the parent.   All asthma medication is kept in a cupboard in the office.

Children with specific medical conditions – e.g. Anaphylaxis or Diabetes, will have their own care plan which involves the school nurse, parents and outside agencies.

Whole staff training will keep all staff informed of current issues.   Qualified First Aiders will attend training to keep their First Aid certificates current.   All Learning Support Assistants and midday assistants will attend basic First Aid course.

From September 2008 if any class from the Foundation Stage go on a trip one of the staff accompanying them must be trained in paediatric first aid.   A paediatric first aider must also remain in school if any Foundation Stage Classes are in school.
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